S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.30pm on Monday 21st January 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Miss D Scott, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Gardiner

Apologies:  Mr I Jordan and Mrs T Banks 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 7th January 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Clapham, with one abstention, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.
Mr Price welcomed Mr Gardiner to the evenings meeting and explained to members that he was present to observe as he had expressed an interest in joining the Project Group.

Mr Price provided an update to Mr Gardiner, explaining the current position regarding the Neighbourhood Plan. Mr Price said that the questionnaire is almost ready and once it, and the accompanying Newsletter have been agreed by the full Parish Council, it would be ready for printing and distributing to all residents in South Wootton. 

Mr Price stated that other local residents with various expertises have shown an interest in joining the Project Group. He said that once the questionnaires have been returned and analysed, these people would be invited to help produce the draft Neighbourhood Plan.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

4. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan:  
Mr Price explained that the main focus of the evening is to tidy up the questionnaire and to ensure that any other amendments are made. Mr Price referred to Section 3 and said that in front of the map, a paragraph has been inserted making reference to the areas identified by the Borough Council in their LDF document. After discussion it was felt that all other areas of land which have been put forward by landowners should also be listed within this section, allowing residents to indicate their thoughts regarding each site. 

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would contact the landowners out of courtesy to ask if they are happy that their land is identified within the questionnaire.

Rev Tate referred to the circulated questionnaire and asked if members had completed it as a trial run. Members commented that generally it had been straight forward. Members looked at each question in turn and made some minor amendments. Mr Clapham kindly agreed to make the appropriate adjustments. 
Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had heard from the Borough Council’s Print Room regarding the different print options and the costs involved. Mrs Cornwell circulated four example print options together with their relevant prices. She confirmed that the prices were for 1800 copies, sufficient to include Barsham Drive, which in April 2013, falls within the boundary of South Wootton. After discussion, members felt that the A4 option including the Newsletter at a cost of £348.98 was the preferred choice. A discussion took place regarding the best layout, it was agreed that the South Wootton sign photo should be kept on the front cover, with the Newsletter providing further information inside. It was said that once the full Parish Council has given its approval on 12th February 2013, the questionnaires can be printed ready for distribution the following week. It is hoped that all questionnaires would be returned by Friday 8th March 2013.

Ms Scott asked if there is a system which will analyse the responses. Mr Clapham said that the final results could be put into Excel to produce some charts and graphs. 

Members felt that the Project Group would need to wait and see what the response is to the questionnaire. It was felt that if a huge response is received, it may be an idea to ask other members of the Parish Council for their assistance to analyse the responses.

Finally, Mrs Cornwell referred to an email received from Norfolk County Council regarding plans to manage the rising pupil numbers in Norfolk. She said that it may be something which can be incorporated into the Neighbourhood Plan.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.25pm.

5. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 4th February 2013 at 6.30pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
It was agreed that the next Project Group meeting should be kept to a shorter time of 30 minutes, allowing the Planning Committee meetings to recommence at 7pm.
4th February 2013
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